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Father God, I thank you for being a God of generations, a God
that takes care of a man seed, a God that takes care of a
household and a God that takes care of

man

man personal life. A God

that believes in family, love and togetherness, I praise you
forever, I love you forever more and I will always lift your
name up, there is no one like you Lord, no one can come close to
you Father God, you are the beginning and the end, your mercy is
better than pure gold, your grace is far better than houses and
land, which is why I put my hope, love and faith in you Father
God.
God because you are a God of the past and the present of
generations, you know the way of my future, you have prepared my
pathway in advance. Now I pray in the name of Jesus Christ that
you will destroy, kill and remove all curses, generational
curses and it residue from over my life, the life of my children
and their children. Father God I ask in the name of Jesus Christ
that you remove ever curse, generational curse and witchcraft
potion, every word that was spoken against me in

judgment and

against my children, every negative comment that comes against
the will that you have for my life and the life of

my children

that has lingered, laid, and housed itself over my life and the
life of my children and their children, Father God I ask in the
name of Jesus Christ that you teardown, destroy

and remove
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completely every stronghold of addiction, fear, worry , doubt,
disbelief, anxiety and stress from over my life and the life of
my children and their children, Father God I pray in the name of
Jesus Christ that you will loose your peace upon myself, my
children and their children because you said in your word that
(John 14:27) “Peace I leave with you, my peace I give unto you:
not as the world giveth, give I unto you “I

pray for peace in

my home, peace in my ministry, peace on the job, peace in my
business, peace with my children and spouse, peace in my
marriage, peace among the saints, peace in my spirit, peace in
my mind, peace in my

heart and peace with my enemies. Father

God I ask in Jesus name that your mercy will compass me and my
children, and their children about, that you will always look
over us and let your grace and mercy fall on us, that you will
show mercy to us in a time of pain, sorrow, a time of when we
are in trouble, when our bodies are failing us, when our
household is lacking, when our relationships is in trouble, when
we have gotten ourselves in trouble on our own, when you have
allowed the enemy to come in, when we have walked outside of
your will, when we have been slothful, when we have put our
faith in man and things, when we have lost confidence in you,
when we have not been prayful, when we have not been in the word
of God, when we have not been obedient upon a request from you
and we have lost time on things and people that mean us no good,
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Lord God show mercy and bring us into the fullness of you once
again, reminding us that you alone are God and that we have been
bought with a price, and that all that we can need or want is in
you because you said in your word (John 6:35) “I am the bread of
life: he that cometh to me shall never hunger; and he that
believeth on me shall never thirst”. Now Father God
for

forgive us

being disobedient, forgive us for having an unforgiving

heart, forgive us for stepping out of your perfect will for our
life, forgive us for not being in the word of God, not fasting
when we knew we should be fasting, forgives for not putting our
trust in you, forgive us for not having faith in you and putting
our faith in man and things, forgive us for not consecrating
when you told us to, forgive us for being idle, forgive us for a
forward mouth and unclean hands and forgive us for an
unrighteous heart and any other thing that has not been covered
here. Lord God remember your word (Deuteronomy 7:9) “Know
therefore that the LORD thy God, he is God, the faithful God,
which keepeth covenant and mercy with them that love him and
keep his commandments to a thousand generations”. Father God in
your word (Luke 9:1) it says “Then he called his twelve disciples
together, and gave them power and authority over all devils, and
to cure diseases”.

Your word also states in (Luke 10:19)

“Behold, I give unto you power to tread on serpents and
scorpions, and over all the power of the enemy: and nothing
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shall by any means hurt you.” (Proverb 18:21) Death and life are
in the power of the tongue: and they that love it shall eat the
fruit thereof. Now God I take authority right now in Jesus
Christ name and in the power of God over every tormenting
spirit, fear spirit, spirit of oppression, depression, every
spirit that comes to stress out, every spirit that comes to try
and bring on anxiety attacks, panic attacks, worry, every spirit
of low self-esteem, every spirit of loneliness, every spirit of
doubt, disbelief, pain, confusion, suicide, and every spirit
that tries to attack the mind. I immediately snatch away all
authority from every high and low ranking evil spirit and I
strip away all power of the enemy that has tried to bind me and
my children. I command every evil spirit assigned and unassigned
to flee from the presence of me and my children and I take
authority in the name of Jesus Christ and shut down completely

every scheme and plot of the enemy from over my life and
children life. (John 8:36)

“If the Son therefore shall make you

free, ye shall be free indeed”. I speak that I and my children
and their children is free indeed, we are free from bondage and
I speak life, and love and peace in the name of Jesus Christ.
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PRAY FOR THE MIND

Father God it states in your word (Philippians 2:5) “Let this
mind be in you, which was also in Christ Jesus”, it also states
in your word God (Second Timothy 1:7) “For God hath not given us
the spirit of fear; but of power, and of love, and of a sound
mind.” And God without a sound mind how can I serve you? How can
I praise you? How can I tell of the goodness of you Lord God?.
Without you men cannot exist, he cannot live, move or have his
being and Lord, It’s going to take a mind to serve you and now
is the time to serve you Lord God. God I thank you for a mind to

6

serve you, I thank you that you did not let the enemy come in
and take my mind, I thank you for regulating my mind in the
season of going through trouble and pain, you even gave me peace
in the storms of my life and Now God I ask in the name of Jesus
Christ that you would deliver me from every stronghold, every
curse and generational curse that come against my mind; Father
God tear down, kill, destroy and remove the spirit of anxiety,
panic attacks, anxiousness, worry, fear, schizophrenia,
depression, oppression, nervousness, bipolar disorder, stress,
attention deficit, autistic disorder, psychotic disorder,
delusional disorder, dementia, dependent personality disorder,
disruptive behavior disorder, down syndrome, dissociative
disorder, emotional disorder, Huntington disease, hallucinogen
disorder, insomnia disorder, mental retardation, mood disorder,
nightmare disorder, narcissistic personality disorder, obsessive
compulsive disorder, paranoid disorder, personality disorder,
hypochondriac disorder and any other mental disorder that has
not been named. Father God in the name of Jesus Christ I ask for
a sound mind, a stable mind, a Christ like mind, a mind to stay
in my word, a mind to pray, fast, consecrate, and meditate on
you Lord, a mind to serve you and you only, a mind to walk
upright before you, a mind to always stay in the house of the
Lord, a mind to always seek you first before I set out to do
anything, a mind to love without judging, a mind to look pass
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people faults and flaws and love them anyway, a mind to minister
the word of God when needed, a mind to be obedient to you at all
times, a mind to hold on and be patient and wait for you Lord, a
mind to forgive and move on, a mind to bless, a mind to
encourage myself and others, a mind to put my confidence in you
Lord and not man, a mind to mine my business and stay out of
others business, a mind to stand on the word of God, a mind to
build up your kingdom and a mind to save souls, a mind to praise
you through all circumstances and situations, a mind to keep the
faith in you God, a mind to pursue my dreams and goals, a mind
to look past obstacles, a mind to finish things that I start, a
mind to be optimistic, a mind to dream bigger than what I
believe, a mind to smile and laugh through the storms, a mind to
speak good things, a mind that doesn’t wander and a mind not to
waver. Father God, I ask in the name of Jesus Christ that this
blessing of the mind would be poured over into my children life
and their children life, because I know you are a God of
generations to generations.
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Health Prayer
Father God I thank you for making me and keeping me, I thank you
that you kept me down through the years, I thank you in spite of
some not good days you blessed me to get up and live move and
have my being. Lord God you are my help and strength, you are my
everything, and I thank you for your word, which comes to
deliver and heal. Father God you are a healer, a God that bless
the womb of a woman, a God that open eyes, open death ears, open
mute mouths and limbs to move about. There is nothing hard for
you to do. Luke 1:37 states: “For with God nothing shall be
impossible”. Isaiah 53:5 “he was wounded for our transgressions,
he was bruised for our iniquities: the chastisement of our peace
was upon him; and with his stripes we are healed”. Now Father
God I pray in the name of Jesus Christ that you would destroy,
kill and remove every sickness and disease of high blood
pressure, low blood pressure, diseases of the blood, blood
clots, anemia, sickle cell, AIDs, HIV, poor blood circulation,
lupus, ceberely palsy, diabetes, kidney disease, gallstones,
bladder infections, gout, Parkinson disease, hotchkins disease,
liver disease, thyroid problems, over sweating, ulcers, bell
palsy, tumors, cysts, obesity, heart disease, heart attacks,
strokes, clogged arties, severe allergies, migraine headaches,
skin disorders, feet problems, acid reflux, menstrual problems,
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cervical problems, reproduction problems, sexual diseases,
cancer of the brain, throat, breast, colon, lungs, bones,
stomach, cervix, prostate, and skin. Father God let your blood
cover the health of me and my children and their children, from
the crown of the head to the souls of the feet, let your mercy
prevail over the body, bless me and my children and their
children to always have our sight, hearing, activities of our
limbs, every organ working properly, and a sound mind. Father
God in the name Jesus Christ I pray that you would bless me to
have a hunger and a taste for healthy eating, that my diet
includes fresh fruits and vegetables, that you would

assist me

to be able to control my eating and bless me with the power and
strength and the mental ability to exercise daily, to always
have a thirst to drink plenty of water, to remove the taste and
desire for over indulging in sweets, bless me Lord God I pray
with Good health insurance, to always be able to afford good
quality knowledgeable doctors, that I will always have favor
with the doctors and nurses no matter how small the matter.
Father God I ask in Jesus Christ name that you would bless me
with long life for in your word Proverbs 3:2 for length of days,
and long life, and peace, shall they add to thee. Father God
bless me to go beyond retirement age, bless me to see the fruit
of my offspring, bless me to see good days in my old age and
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pour out this pray and blessing over into the second and third
generation oh God. In Jesus Christ name I pray. Amen.

PRAY FOR LONELINESS

Lord I thank you for being over my life, Lord God I thank you
for keeping me and saving me, I thank you God for the precious
blood of Jesus, I thank for making my pathway straight, Showing
mercy to me down through the years, protecting me and covering
me with your blood, Father God I want to give you honor, praise
and glory for being who you are, I wanted to let you know Lord
God, that I put no one before you, you are a amazing God, full
of power, wisdom and strength, you’re a God that judge fairly
and righteously. Now God I thank you for removing those who
meant me no good and bringing in my life those who have been a
help to me, I want to thank you for allowing my life to have
just what is needed. Father God you know just what I need and
you know just who to put around me. Father God my space in my
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home and in my heart is lonely; I have no one to share in my
joy, happiness, pain and blessings. Though I rejoice in the
house of the Lord, though I have people I have worked with and
grew up with in my outer circle, yet I do not have anyone close
to me, though I have relatives yet I have no one close to me. My
days are empty though I try to fill them with some things to do
but yet my heart is empty and my residence is not complete.
Though I may have a pet here or there, it is not enough for me
to forget my loneliness. In your word (Genesis 2:18) and the
LORD God said, It is not good that the man should be alone; I
will make him a help meet for him. Lord remember me your child,
in my time of loneliness, give me the strength to be patient and
wait on my spouse, fill me with good and productive activities
to do, bless me to be financially able to have hobbies and other
activities to do, allow me to know how to manage my time
concerning activities in the church and outside the church,
Father God, when I am at my residence give me what to do to stay
busy, give me what to pray for, and what to read in your word to
stay encourage. Put the right people in my life at the right
time to encourage and up lift me, to be a blessing and to be
there for those rough days. When I have no one to talk to talk
to me Lord, when I have no one to share in my happiness make me
smile the more Lord, when my strength is down due to pain, lift
me up Lord, for you are my best friend, my husbandman and my
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parent, you are first in my life and I need you to sustain me in
my loneliness. In Jesus Christ name I pray this. Amen.

Prayer of deliverance of a Lazy Spirit

Father God, I thank you for being very merciful, I thank you for
tolerating and having patience with me, Lord you have given me
another day to complete the assignments that you have given me.
Now Lord I ask that you would forgive me for wasting so much
time, time on doing nothing, time on not completing your will.
Lord forgive me for not doing the things you have called me to
do even when I knew I was suppose to do them, Father forgive me
for being slothful and lazy, forgive me for not appreciating the
opportunities to that you have set before me to accomplish
goals. Now God I thank you for another day to be able to
complete your will, I thank you for another opportunity to
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pursue my dreams and goals. I thank you that you have been
merciful to me by given me days that have been completed. Father
God I know that I have wasted time but I pray in the name of
Jesus that you would allow me to catch up to time and do the
things that I need to do to complete your will. Lord God I ask
that you would deliver me from the spirit of laziness and the
spirit of slothfulness; God I ask in the name Jesus Christ that
you would help me overcome and conquer laziness and
slothfulness. I pray God that my procrastination that I have had
for years that you would grant me strength, help and counsel on
how to overcome. Father God I am asking for complete deliverance
from every slow, lazy, slothful, lingering, procrastinator, non
ambitious, undecided, uncooperative, idle, sluggish, depressive
spirit, Lord I need you to destroy, kill and remove every spirit
and its residue that had me bound and blinded. Father God in the
name of Jesus Christ I ask that you will instill in me the
vision that you have for my life, instill the goals that you
have allowed me to dream, instill the drive to look past every
obstacle and mountain that stands in my way, bless me to inherit
your gift of strategic organization and time management. Instill
in me the ability to know how to plan and prep for new
adventures, new projects and new goals. When you bless me to
wake up allow me to look at each day as an opportunity to
complete the things I need to do, to set new goals each day that
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will grow me spiritually and mentally. Allow me to see that day
to do and complete your will, give me what to pray for and who
to pray for and bring forth the new me that is ready and willing
in Jesus Christ name.

PRAYER FOR FAMILY TOGETHERNESS

Father God I praise you because you are a God that believes in
family and in your word you said “Be fruitful and multiply”. You
increased Israel and you increased Abraham family. You are a God
of generation to generation; you even gave Job all new children.
Now God I thank you for my family and the opportunity to grow up
with them. I do realize we are not the best family, we are not
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as close as I would like us to be, we sometimes fight and
disagree, we don’t communicate like I would like and we are
always finding fault in each other. I know that we can’t pick
our family and I do believe you pick the family for us and I
know you have your reason. So I do thank you for the family
members you have given me, I thank you for allowing me to
realize that some people family have more problems than we do.
Now God I ask that you will look in on my family and know that
we need help, we need you to come into our life, change us and
make us improved in a better relationship with one another.
Father God I asked that you would save my household and bring
them to the fullness of Christ Jesus. Present your word at every
opportunity via, phone, internet, television, and radio. Set
your people in place to be ready to minister the word of God to
them, to encourage them, to prophesy to them, to console them
and to teach them.

Give them dreams of salvation, of hope in

you; give them dreams of being free in Jesus name. Visit them
Father God when they take a nap, or when they drift off in
thought, or when their mind goes blank take, every opportunity
to enter into their mind and conversate with them.

Lord God I

know that you deal with the heart and you look at the heart and
not the outer appearance. So Father God I ask in the name of
Jesus that you would chip away at their heart and get to the
core of their problems, situations, and concern, let them know
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you are the only one that can change them, you’re the only one
that can teach them righteousness, you’re the only one that can
understand them, for you created them. Give them a new heart in
you. Touch their ears to accept hearing your word, guide there
feet to the house of the Lord that you have chosen for each of
them. Give them the right shepherd to watch over their soul and
pray for them. Give them a heart of repentance, accepting Jesus
Christ as their personal savior and fill them with the Holy
Ghost, riding on your coat tail of mercy and grace.
After all that Lord whether you do it afterward or in between
draw our family together in love, peace, joy, happiness and
celebration. Sew us together we the thread of love, mercy and
grace. Give us patients with one another and understanding. Give
us a heart to accept each others flaws, build a community of
fellowship with each family member and bring us together with
pure love, forgiveness and acceptance in one another.
Bless our family to be fruitful and multiply branching us out
with more family members as never before, bless us with more
grandchildren, in laws, nieces and nephews, even children that
has a chance of a new life in our family, grant us stepbrothers,
and stepsisters. Give this family a new starts in Christ Jesus
from generations to generations and allow our family to be as
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large as the sand on the beach and I will give you the praise
for all my days.

PRAYER FOR THE RIGHT HUSBAND

Father God, I thank you for being a God of mercy and kindness, I
thank you for a plan and purpose in my life, I know that I am
complete in you and there is nothing that I can ever want or
need. You are my counselor, advisor, provider, my best friend
and a true and real husbandman; you know the true meaning of
love when you offered your only begotten son Jesus Christ for
me. You have sacrificed, so that I may have life and have it
more abundantly. You have been concerned about my well being,
safety and even the people that are in my life and God I
appreciate it very much.
Now Lord I ask that you would allow me to share my life with
someone that you know is best for me. Someone hand picked by
you; Someone that will immolate you and respect you, someone
that will fear you and trust you, someone that will be obedient
to your will, someone that has a heart that you can reach and
convict when he knows he has done wrong, someone that will
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